GLEN OSBORNE BOROUGH MINUTES DECEMBER 21, 2021 COUNCIL MEETING

CALL TO ORDER

The regular meeting of Glen Osborne Borough Council was held in Osborne Elementary School, on Tuesday, November 16, 2021. President Thomas Huddleston called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

The following individuals were in attendance at the meeting: Council: Thomas Huddleston, Holly Merriman, John Orndorff, Bill Monski, Robert Ryan, Mary Scalercio

Officials: Mayor Barbara Carrier, Solicitor Harlan Stone (remotely), Secretary-Treasurer Diane Vierling

APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER 16, 2021 COUNCIL MINUTES

A motion was made by Bill Monski, seconded by Bob Ryan, to approve the Council Minutes. Council voted 6-0 to approve the Minutes.

FINANCE

Holly Merriman motioned to approve the 2022 Budget as advertised. Bill Monski seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken, and all voted yes.

Holly Merriman motioned to approve Resolution No. 2021 - 10, establishing the tax millage for 2022 at 4.9 mills. John Orndorff seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken, and all voted yes.

President Huddleston advised that approval was granted for John Wick to include the front loader rental for salt in his next invoice.

Glen Osborne Minutes December 21, 2021 Page 2

BILLS

A check detail was included in the packet sent to Council, Mayor, and the Solicitor. John Orndorff motioned payment of the bills. Mary Scalercio seconded the motion. Council was polled, and all voted yes to approve the motion.

There being no further business, on motion of Bob Ryan, seconded by Holly Merriman, Council voted unanimously to adjourn at 8:00 p.m.

Diane Vierling, Borough Secretary